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Heritage Council Determinations 
Expedited amendments 
On 11 August 2025 the below determinations were made by the Heritage Council of Victoria in 
accordance with section 63 of the Heritage Act 2017 (‘the Act’):  
 

Spurling House, 38 Black Street, Brighton, Bayside City (H0126) 
The above place is to be amended in the Victorian Heritage Register (‘VHR’), by removing this 
heritage place from the VHR in accordance with section 63(1)(b) of the Act which allows the 
Heritage Council to make an expedited amendment to the VHR when a registered place or object 
has been destroyed, and the Heritage Council considers that the State-level cultural heritage 
significance has been lost.  
This decision was reached having considered the information included in the Executive Director’s 
statement of recommendation. The Heritage Council’s reasons for determining to make the above 
amendments to the Heritage Register are in accordance with the reasons of the Executive 
Director.         
                                        
Thomson River Diversion Tunnel Site, Thomson River, Walhalla, Baw Baw Shire (H1990) 
The above place is to be amended in the VHR by amending the extent of registration for the place 
in accordance with section 63(1)(a) of the Act, which allows the Heritage Council to make an 
expedited amendment to the VHR for the purposes of correcting any technical or minor error. 
The registered extent for the above place is amended to be all of the place shown hatched on 
Diagram 1990 below, encompassing part of Crown Allotment 3D, Section B, Parish of Moondarra, 
and parts of Crown Allotments 7 and 7A, Section C, Parish of Numbruk, being a 5-metre curtilage 
from the Thomson River Diversion Tunnel and a 20-metre (more or less) curtilage from each bank 
of the Thomson River between the tunnel adits.   
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This decision was reached having considered the information included in the Executive Director’s 
statement of recommendation. The Heritage Council’s reasons for determining to make the above 
amendment to the Heritage Register are in accordance with the reasons of the Executive Director.                                                          
                             

 
Professor Philip Goad 
Chair, Heritage Council of Victoria 
 


